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Hello all! 

It has been a very busy couple of months! God has been so good to our family! We have been very busy in ministry 

and traveling. The first week of May, we went to St. Charles, Missouri to sing a Homecoming 

Sunday with Pastor Brian Andrews at the Amazing Grace Baptist Church. Brother Craig Bryan 

(RMMO president) was preaching. It was an honor to get to be in a meeting with him.  While 

we were there in Missouri, we were able to stop by the First Baptist Church, Pastor Don 

Letson, and Highway Missionary Baptist Church, Pastor Ronald Randolph. 

What a wonderful time we had with all three churches, and thank God for the traveling safety and 

His provisions. Please help us pray about the continual inflation of traveling expenses. We know 

God isn’t broke and He continually provides! 

We finished up our new CD album, “The Life Which I Now Live “ and it will be out in July. We head-

ed up to Grace Baptist Church in Ohio to sing in revival.  We had a wonderful time and Pastor Chris 

Spencer even cooked Japanese food for us! We had an awesome time! Brother Craig Bryan was preaching for 

“Family and Friend Day” that would end the revival that Sunday. God started moving in and convicting in the sing-

ing. Bro. Bryan got up, said a few words and gave an alter call. Several got saved, but there 

were two that really blessed my heart. Several years ago, a girl came in on the busses and 

got saved.  She then brought her boyfriend, and he got saved! A few years later, they got     

married and the young man started getting a burden and praying for his parents. Well, his 

parents came on Family and Friend Day. His father came on the first alter call and got 

saved. The Holy Spirit was still dealing with hearts, so Bro. Bryan  

gave another round of invitation. The young man’s mother came down and accepted Christ! 

They were both Catholic! The Old Time way still works- the Holy Spirit still draws, and Jesus 

still saves!  We were invited to sing at Hilltop Baptist Church for their 

Camp Meeting.  On the last night, Tyler announced his call to preach 

before service and he was given 5 minutes! It was a shock to us. We had thought God was 

dealing with him about something but we didn’t want to say anything because we just 

wanted God to speak to him about what God wanted for him. I am amazed at what God    

continues to do in our family! He is so good!  

Next, we  headed to Lighthouse Baptist Church in Kentucky with Pastor David Jordan for their Homecoming ser-

vice. We were given an opportunity to present the outreach as well. I was asked to teach Sunday School! I was 

very nervous to be teaching at the home church of Missionary Evangelist Spencer Smith! We had a wonderful time 

and we really appreciate them having us, and look forward to being back with them for their Jubilee in October! 

“”Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.”      

Matthew 9:38  
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We had a last minute call to go to Gloryland Baptist Church with Pastor Mark Witherspoon. It was an awesome 

Sunday and we really enjoyed getting to see our friends at Gloryland! 

We have been praying about something to stay in while we travel  to help plant   

churches through our Tent Ministry. I had been praying about an RV but I just couldn’t 

get peace on that. The RMMO had purchased a camper to let men stay in while they       

renovate churches but no one ever used it. Bro. Bryan asked me if I wanted to buy it 

from the outreach and pay for it as the money comes in! I am purchasing it for $10,000 

and trusting God to send the money. He already send $500 the first month and I know He’ll send the rest! 

Lastly, we off to church camp in Missouri! When we went to Highway Missionary Baptist Church in May, Pastor          

Randolph and the rest of the church invited us to go to camp with them, and of course we said yes!  Wow! What 

a camp! We had class in the morning, morning service, rec time then supper and night service! Great singing, 

great preaching and a total of 18 professions of faith! During the week, God answered a huge prayer.  Bro. Bryan 

told me that someone had donated a 21’ trailer to haul the tent with! What a mighty God we serve!  

Please keep all of our Tent Ministry needs in prayer! 

 

-Small pulpit            -Temporary stage            -Folding chairs              -Sledge hammers             -Generator  

-Small portable panel and service cable             -Lighting               -Big fans           -A truck to pull the trailer with 

 

We have our sound equipment already for the Tent Ministry, and we were at a meeting where someone donated       

hymnals to the Tent Ministry! Please help us pray that God will meet our needs to get the Tent Ministry going!  

We know God is able to provide exactly what we need, and He’s always right on time!!! 

If you do not support the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach, please pray about joining with us and our mission to 

reach the world with the gospel of Jesus Christ. We have planted 13 churches in America so far, and we are look-

ing to do so many more. If you or anyone you know has church equipment that would like to donate to a church 

plant, please let us know and I will come pick it up. Thank you all for your prayers and support! 

In His Service, 

  The Brown Family 


